
Wasatch County Fire District

Board of Directors Meeting

Wednesday January 14, 2015

Meeting held at the Wasatch County Administration Building Located at 25 N Main Heber City, UT.

Those in Attendance:

Greg McPhie

Steve Farrell

Kendall Crittenden

Kipp Bangerter

Mike Kohler- Excused

Mike Peterson- Excused

Danny Goode- Excused

Fire Chief Ernie Giles

Fire Marshal Clint Neerings

Public

Items of business to address:

Chair and Vice Chair of Wasatch County Fire District- The Chair and Vice Chair were appointed in a meeting of the County Council.  This action will need to be ratified in the Fire District board meeting.  A motion was made by Kendall Crittenden to ratify the action taken in County Council session, appointing Greg McPhie as the chairman of the Wasatch County Fire District Board of Directors and Steve Farrell as the Vice Chairman.  The motion was seconded by Kipp Bangerter and the motion passed all in favor.
Minutes

The minutes of the November 12, 2014 and the December 23, 2014 board meetings were presented to the board for their review and approval.  The approval of the November minutes will be held over until February until there are enough members from that meeting present for the motion.  A motion was made by Steve Farrell to approve the minutes of the December 23, 2014 board meeting.  The motion was seconded by Kipp Bangerter and the motion passed all in favor.
Warrants

The listing of warrants was presented to the board for their review and approval.  A motion was made by Kipp Bangeter to approve the warrants as presented.  The motion was seconded by Steve Farrell and the motion passed all in favor.  Chief Giles stated that one of the checks was to close out the Wells Fargo bank account and transfer the funds to Heber Valley National Bank.  Wells Fargo was charging a service fee of $30.00 per month on the account.

Tracy Taylor asked if the District will have a merit system developed, as per code.  

Mike Kosakawski asked if he could have a clarification of the budget.

Greg McPhie stated that he was not on the agenda for this meeting but if he would be brief they would address his question.

Mr. Kosalawski asked about the contribution from St Regis and how if would affect their billing and what year they were in for the billing.

He was informed that the amount should have been $150,000 for 2014 and 2015.  The 2014 amount has not been received yet so they will both come in 2015.  This total will be used when calculating the amount for the 2015 assessment billing.  

Chief Giles stated that 2015 will be year three of the five year billing.  
Closed Session

A motion was made by Kendall Crittenden to move into closed session.  The motion was seconded by Kipp Bangerter and the motion passed all in favor.

A motion was made by Kendall Crittenden to move out of executive session.  The motion was seconded by Steve Farrell and the motion passed all in favor.

Fire Chief Report

Chief Giles stated that he would like to propose an amendment to the Fire District Personnel Policy.  He stated that on page 6 of the policy that vacation accrual was set up through year 10 of employment and was never extended past that time.  The proposed change will correct this.

Chief Giles stated that page 11 addressed observed holidays.  He stated that the change will state that observed holidays will correspond with Wasatch County.
Chief Giles stated that there will be an addition to page 12.  This will address the position of the four full time personnel that will be hired.  There currently is not a work schedule for this.  They will be covering shifts Friday, Saturday and Sunday.  They will be given 6 holidays each year.  He stated that he wanted to address this prior to posting for this position.

A motion was made by Kipp Bangerter to adopt the revised Wasatch County Fire District Personnel Policy.  The motion was seconded by Kendall Crittenden and the motion passed all in favor.

Public Hearing to Address Resolution 14-02 Regarding Additions to the Fire Code

 Fire Marshal Clint Neering addressed the board to discuss the proposed additions to the Fire Code regarding fire sprinkler design and installation.  He stated that the board members had been given a copy, at a previous meeting, the specific changes that have been proposed.  
Kendall Crittenden asked about the incident at Abbington.  Clint Neerings stated that this incident was due to an insulation issue that was preventing heat on a 10 feet section of pipe.  They have worked with them by using foam to prevent this happening again.  

Clint Neerings stated that a few structures have had problems with high concentration of heat causing ignition because the antifreeze is petroleum based.  This is why there were changes to the NFPA.  He stated that he has talked to a lot of the builders to address these additions.  He stated that when this has been approved by the County Council it will go to the State for adoption.
Greg McPhie opened the public hearing for comment.

With no public comment the public hearing was closed.

A motion was made by Steve Farrell to adopt Resolution 14-02 adding to the Wasatch County Fire Code.  The motion was seconded by Kendall Crittenden and the motion passed all in favor.
With no other business to address a motion was made by Kendall Crittenden to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Kipp Bangerter and the motion passed all in favor.

